[image: image1.png]POSTCODE LOTTERY. [

NHS should not save patients’ lives if it costs too much, says watchdog





Postcode lottery for cancer care revealed


A postcode lottery in cancer care exists across England with huge variations in cancer survival rates from PCT to PCT, a DoH report has found. 


The variation among PCTs was biggest for lung cancer survival, with patients in Herefordshire three times more likely to die within a year of diagnosis compared with patients in Kensington and Chelsea, � HYPERLINK "http://www.dh.gov.uk/en/Publicationsandstatistics/Publications/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/DH_109338" �the report� found.


For bowel cancer, one year survival reached 80 per cent in Telford and Wrekin while the worst rates were seen in Waltham Forest and Hastings and Rother, at 58 per cent.


Breast cancer survival was 99 per cent in Torbay, with the worst one-year survival rates, 89 per cent, in Tower Hamlets.


Almost all PCTs failed to match the best survival rates in Europe.


Harpal Kumar, chief executive of Cancer Research UK, said: ‘These shocking statistics confirm that the cancer postcode lottery remains a real problem.


‘Patients are undoubtedly not being diagnosed early enough in large parts of the country, nor are they getting equal access to the best treatments, such as surgery for lung cancer.


Professor Mike Richards, the DoH national cancer director for England, said: ‘I urge all PCTs to use this new data to take action so we can improve outcomes for all cancer patients.'








Health visitor 'postcode lottery' 


There is a "clear North-South divide" and "huge variations" in the access English children and parents have to health visitors, campaigners have said. 


The Family and Parenting Institute says County Durham Primary Care Trust's ratio of one health visitor for every 165 children is the country's best. 


But it says in some London PCTs there is just one for every 800 children. 


The union Unite, due to meet Department of Health officials next week, says the "crisis" must be addressed. 


Lord Laming, who carried out inquiries into the Victoria Climbie and Baby P cases, has already published recommendations saying the number of health visitors needs to be increased. 


Value 'unquestionable' 


The Family and Parenting Institute (FPI) has been campaigning for more health visitors since 2007. 


It is calling for three changes to improve the way the service is organised. 


A universal health visitor service with an intensive service for parents who will benefit most 


A preventative health visitor service to help support the most vulnerable families 


Better training and career structures for health visitors 


But it warns there is a "clear North-South divide" in the health visiting service. 











